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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents


Newsletter November 2014
Dear Parents/Carers
As the weather starts to get colder and wet, the nights start to draw in and the children are ready for half term, we have planned lots of exciting work and other events for next half term. It is probably the busiest seven weeks of the school year and so we wanted to give you plenty of notice to put events into your diaries. 

Parent Consultations
Parent consultations will take place during the early evening of Monday 3rd November and all day on Tuesday 4th November. Ten minute appointments are available so that you can discuss your child’s progress and next steps with the class teachers. Please fill in the form at the end of this letter to indicate your preferred times. We will do our best to give you an appointment in the time slot you indicate or one as close as possible to that time.
Boxes of Hope
We are collecting Christmas shoeboxes again to be sent to children living in extreme poverty in Eastern Europe. Instructions for what to put in the boxes and how to wrap them are attached to this letter. “Boxes of Hope” is a Cumbrian Charity. The volunteers deliver the boxes themselves and then send schools photographs of the actual children receiving our boxes in places like Romania.

Please help us support this and send your boxes into school by Tuesday 11th November. If you don’t want to do a full shoe box, but would like to donate a few items, please just send them in and we will combine them with other items in our “open boxes”.

National Film Week

National film week runs from 3rd – 7th November this year. As part of the celebration of the contribution film can make to education some films are being screened at The Vue cinema in Barrow, free of charge. We have managed to secure viewings of suitable films for all the children from Reception to year 5. This is a really exciting opportunity to extend our curriculum – we will just be asking for contributions to pay for the costs of transporting children safely to the cinema of £2.20 per child. Please fill in the slip at the end of the letter to allow your child/children to participate in this.
	Date
	Year groups
	Chosen film

	Wednesday 5th November
	Years 4 and 5
	“How to train your dragon 2”

	Thursday 6th November
	Years 2 and 3
	“Muppets most wanted”

	Friday 7th November
	Reception and year 1
	“The House of Magic”


Remembrance Day

All parents and friends are invited to join us for our annual Remembrance Day Service on Tuesday 11th November at 10.50am. As usual this will take place outside the front of school below the war memorial. Poppies will be for sale in school after half-term.

“Happy Christmas Tommy”
Year 5 will be performing the musical play “Happy Christmas Tommy” on Friday 14th November at 2.30pm. All the children in years 3, 4 and 6 will be helping with the musical accompaniment. This play is set during World War 1 in the trenches on Christmas Day 1914.

The play is an extension of our World War 1 commemoration project and is based on a true story. The play and the songs are very moving; performed so well by all the children. Please come and join us in the school hall to watch this performance.
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Children in Need
This takes place on Friday 14th November. Refreshments will be for sale during morning break to raise money for Children in Need. A special lunch will also be available on that day. However we are NOT dressing up this year because of the junior play above. The children will take part in special lessons in their classrooms during the morning and early afternoon.
Nursery Rhyme Week
From Monday 10th until Friday 14th November it is National Nursery rhyme Week. This is being celebrated by Nursery, Reception and Year 1. They will be holding a very special assembly at 2.30pm on Monday 17th November. All are welcome.
Non-uniform Day – Thursday 27th November
Each year we hold a very special Christmas non-uniform day. All the children are allowed to come to school in Christmassy or brightly coloured clothes – the payment for this privilege is the donation of some kind of chocolate that will be used as part of “The chocolate tombola” at the Christmas Fair.
Christmas Fair

This will take place on Thursday 4th December at 3.15 in the school hall and some classrooms. More details to follow after half term.
Yours sincerely
Wendy R Jacobs
Headteacher
Dates for the diary

More details about events will be sent home for the above and December as necessary. However below are dates for the diary, just to provide advance warning, as we know what a busy time is coming up.

	Date
	Event
	For which year group
	Times

	24th October
	Break up for half term
	All
	3.15pm

	3rd November
	Back to school
	All
	8.45am

	
	Barrow Archives in school
	Year 4
	Morning

	
	Parent consultations 
	All
	3.30 – 5.00pm

	4th November
	Parent consultations
	All
	9.00 – 5.00pm

	5th November
	“How to train your dragon 2”
	Years 4 / 5
	Morning

	6th November
	“Muppets Most Wanted”
	Years 2 / 3
	Morning

	7th November
	“The House of Magic”
	R / y1
	Morning 

	10-14th November 
	Nursery Rhyme Week
	R and y1
	All week

	11th November
	Remembrance Day
	All
	10.50am

	12th November
	Boxes of Hope deadline
	All children
	9.00am

	14th November
	“Happy Christmas Tommy” (play)
	All children
	2.30pm

	
	All parents are invited to watch the above play
	2.30pm

	17th November
	Barrow Archives in school
	Year 5
	Morning

	20th November
	Online safety workshops
	Year 6
	All day 

	21st November
	Kendal Mountain Festival @ Forum
	Year 5
	Morning

	25th November 
	Special talks
	Year 6
	Afternoon

	


December

	Date
	Event
	For which year group
	Times

	3rd December
	Visit to “Santa on the Ratty”
	Year 2
	All day

	
	Nursery Nativity
	Nursery
	1.30pm

	4th December
	Visit to “Santa on the Ratty”
	R 
	All day

	
	PTA Christmas Fair
	All
	3.15 – 5.00pm

	9th December
	Christmas party
	Nursery
	Afternoon

	10th December
	School Christmas Lunch
	All
	11.30am – 1.00pm

	11th December
	St Perran’s Church
	Choir
	Morning

	
	Nativity Play
	All
	5.00pm

	12th December
	Nativity play
	All
	2.30pm

	15th December
	The Christmas Story Box – play
	All
	Morning

	
	Christmas party
	Years 3 / 4
	Afternoon

	16th December
	Christmas Party
	R / 1 / 2
	Morning

	
	Special pizza lunch
	All
	Lunchtime

	
	Goldilocks and the Amazing Bears
	All 
	2.00pm

	17th December
	Christmas party
	Years 5 / 6
	Afternoon

	18th December
	Christingle
	All
	9.30am

	
	Break up for Christmas
	All
	2.00pm

	


Spring Term starts on Tuesday 6th January 2015
Parent Consultations Appointments

Child’s name _____________________________________  Year group __________

Please tick the chosen time-slots:

	Monday 3rd November 2014
	
	Tuesday 4th November 2014
	

	

	3.30 – 4.30pm
	
	9.15 – 10.00am
	

	

	4.30 – 5.00pm
	
	10.00 – 11.00am
	

	

	
	
	11.00 – 11.50am
	

	

	
	
	1.00 – 2.00pm
	

	

	
	
	2.00 – 3.00pm
	

	

	
	
	3.30 – 4.30pm
	

	

	
	
	4.30 – 5.00pm
	


Signed ________________________________         Date ______________________

Please return reply slips as soon as possible.

National Film Week

I give permission for my child ___________________________ in year ____________ to attend 
the Vue Cinema in Barrow to watch the film chosen for his/her class during National Film week.
I enclose a voluntary contribution of £2.20 to pay for the cost of the transport to and from the cinema.
Signed ____________________________ Please print name ___________________________
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